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THIS WEEK

Instructional Cabinet — Wednesday, August 7, 1:30-3:30 p.m.,
Boardroom

College Council — Wednesday, August 7, 3:30-5 p.m,.
Boardroom.

Mentor Training for new Student-Staff Mentor program —
Wednesday, 8:30-10 a.m., August 7, P.E.
Counseling, presenter.
but all staff are invited to participate.
Library, ext.

Phyllis Geyer,
Classified Council sponsors project,

- Carrol Barton,

205.

2640.

Garden Tour — Free everlasting (dried flower) and herb garden
tour by Community Education instructor Rhonda Whetham.
promptly 10 a.m., Saturday, August 10 at LCC at Cottage Grove.
Bring own lunch.

Meet

- Lorna Funnell, ext. 2906

CLOSURES

The LCC Bookstore will be closed beginning August 12 and will
reopen September 16. Fall textbooks will be available and

students will be able to begin charging books September 16.

The Business Education Center, Downtown Center, will be closed

Monday, August 12 through Friday, August 16.

AIR CONDITIONING UPDATE — The chiller needed to repair air
conditioning on the main campus has been installed and final

adjustments are being made now. If all goes well, the system should
be up and running today or tomorrow.

WEED REMOVAL — Within the next two weeks, grounds crews will be
spraying weeds in new gravel parking lots and doing spot spraying in
some of the shrub beds in internal campus areas. Anyone with
questions about these activities should call Jo Stejskal, lead
grounds worker. Campus Services, ext, 2216.

REMINDER — Faculty Performance and Classified Evaluations were due

in Personnel Services on June 1. Management evaluations were due
July 1. If you have not already done so, please turn them in to
Judy Ward, Personnel Services, as soon as possible.

- For information, call Julie Baker, ext.AUGUST CONFERENCES 2544.

Pacific Rim Conference on New Age Materials, Clackamas
Community College, August 22, $70.

Southern Institute for Faculty Renewal, Year 2: Humanities,
SOSC, Ashland, August 18-30, $495.

How to Manage Conflict, Criticism, and Anger, Eugene, August
7, $115.

How to Handle People with Tact and Skill, Eugene, August 20,
Eugene, $39.

Gender/Ethnic Expectation and Student Achievement
Facilitator Training, Silver Falls Conference Center, August
19-21, no cost given.

Polishing Your Writing Skills, Portland, August 29, $125.



GRANT DEADLINES — The following federal programs have October
deadlines.

Assistance in the Grant Library, outside ADM 209.
following each entry are page numbers in the guide.

October 1: Special Projects to Improve Nurse Training, F45
Higher Education in the Humanities, M73
October 17: Art Ed Partnership Grants, Mill
Mid-October: Fund for the Advancement of Post-Secondary

Education (FIPSE), D71

KUDOS — To Roger Hecht and his respiratory therapy students, from a
young cystic fibrosis patient at Sacred Heart awaiting a heart-lung
transplant at Stanford, "I want to thank you...I am always treated
wonderfully at Sacred Heart; however, you and your eager students
spoiled me.
students from Lane,

their patients needs.

More information is available in the Guide to Federal
The numbers

I have really been impressed with most of the RT
They are very ca.ring, polite, and interested in

— To math and computer faculty and staff Jeanne Rubinstein, Anne

Bacon, Rose Arnold, and Steven Myers and to Campus Services staff
Wendy Westfall, Dave Gilbertson, and Gordon Scott, from Jill A.
Board of the Oregon Council of Teachers of Mathematics for their
help in planning and presenting the Math/Science for the Curious
conference for teachers and students:

Steven Myers who served on the planning committee, made all the
arrangements at LCC, arrived early on the day of the conference,

helped out wherever there was a need, and led the very popular third
grade computer session."

Extra special mention goes to

LANE COUNTY FAIR BOOTH

following shifts at LCC●s fair booth, August 13-18: Wednesday,
4:30-7:45 p.m. and 7:45-11 p.m.; Thursday, 7:45-11 p.m.; Friday,
7:45-11 p.m.; Saturday, 1:15 - 4:30 p.m., 4:30-7:45 p.m. and 7:45-
11 p.m., and Sunday, 1:15-4:30 p.m. Free pass will allow you to
enjoy the fair before or after your shift. Call Angela Lindsay,
Admissions, ext. 2882, to sign up. Your help is greatly
appreciated.

Volunteers are needed to staff the

LCC JOB OPPORTUNITIES — Both close August 8.
Book Department Clerk (Clerk IV);
Telecourse Programming Equipment Operator, part-time, variable

hours, 10-month position (Equipment Operator I)

MACINTOSH USERS — If you purchased a Macintosh between September

1990 and January 1991, your Apple Mouse may be defective. If your
mouse says made in the USA and has an 11 digit serial number on the
back that begins with AP038 through AP103, you can exchange it at
The Computer Store, 61 West 8th, Eugene, 343-1434. — Shelley
Dutton, Bookstore

ADS

FOR SALE: Sharp carousel microwave oven, 1.5 cu. ft., temperature
probe, touch pad features, programmable memory, excellent condition,
$125. - Teresa Mauser, Financial Services, ext. 2602 .

FOR SALE: Leading Edge Model D computer, 640K, 20MB hard disk, 360
K floppy, amber monochrome monitor, DOS 3.1, GW BASIC, Leading Edge
Word Processor, $375 — Bert Ewing, Computer Services, ext. 2829.

FOR SALE: Bought time-zero supercolor SX-70 land film by mistake.
Cost over $10. will sell for $5 or best offer. — Dick Ricketts,
Computer Information Technology Department, ext. 2826.

WANTED: Anyone who is a descendant of the Applegate band of
Indians from the Rogue River-Table Rock area of Southern Oregon,

please contact me regarding re-formation of this band. They were
from the Shasta's and were taken to Siletz and Grande Ronde

Reservations. - Reva Moen, ABE-DTC, ext. 2917 .

HOUSE FOR SALE: 2-bedroom, large remodeled kitchen, walk-in pantry
closet, landscaped backyard, attached garage, 9% FHA assumable,
non-qualifying mortage with $40,600 balance. $52,900.
KLCC, ext. 2484 or 345-2211.

- Kris Fox,

FOR SALE: Dinette set, circular table
good condition, $150.

leaf, 4 upholstered chairs,
- Maureen Rice, 746-4450.

FOR SALE: TREK 400 12 Speed,
San Marco saddle.

344-7411.

19" men’s frame, Shimano components,
— Marissa Linn, ESL, ext. 2253 orLike new.
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BOARD TO CONTINUE CHILD CARE DISCUSSION - The Board of Education will

consider loaning $95,000 to students for child care purposes at its
Wednesday, August 14 meeting, beginning at 7:30 p.m. in the Board Room, ADM
216. The loan would subsidize student use of the current facility and
cover the start-up costs of a new child care cooperative service, including
purchase of a $69,416 modular building to house the cooperative. The loan
would be repaid from the new $5-per-student fee to be collected beginning
this fall.

Other action the Board will be asked to consider: relocation of the

welding lab as a long-term solution to air quality in the Apprenticeship
Building, plus some improvements to that building in the meantime; purchase
of toilet tissue and laundry detergents; lease of two helicopters; formal
authorization of emergency replacement of the air conditioning chiller;
financing of telephone system enhancements; summer scholarship for ASLCC
president; work session for late September or early October; date of
regular September Board meeting; appointment of Shelley Gaudia as temporary
full-time science instructor and Marie Matsen as administrative assistant

to the president; and increase of hourly wages for part-time continuing
education instructors and instructors in the non-reimbursable disciplines.
Information to be reviewed at the meeting includes key benchmarks and

attainment report. The meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. in the Board Room, ADM
216.

The Board also will meet in closed Executive Session on September 11 at
6:30 p.m. in the Renaissance Room to discuss litigation and classified
staff negotiations. _		 	

CLASSIFIED COUNCIL TO MEET WEDNESDAY - The Classified Council will meet

August 14 from 3-5 p.m. in PE 205. All classified staff are welcome.
Shirley Perry will facilitate. Representatives are still needed from
Mechanical Technologies-Electronics-Science and Apprenticeship-
Apprenticeship Annex areas, plus a volunteer is needed to represent
Classified Council at Faculty Council meetings. Contact a facilitator if
you'd like to serve: Shirley Perry, Job Placement Office, ext. 2859;
Elaine Matchett, Student Records, ext. 2895; and Karen Bond, Social
Science, ext. 2428.

LIMITED SERVICE

- The Job Placement Office will close for inservice August 15, 16, and 27.
- The Library will close August 19 and reopen September 9 with summer hours
of 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday. Beginning September 23, regular
hours will resume including 7:30 a.m. to 10 p.m. Monday through Thursday,
7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Friday, and 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Saturday.
- The Counseling & Advising Center and the Career Information Center will

have part-time staff available August 27, 28 and 29, while full-time staff
attend inservice. Testing will be closed those days.
- The Business Education Center downtown will be closed through August 16.

- The Bookstore is closed and will reopen September 16 when fall textbooks
will be available and students will be able to begin charging books.

GET AHEAD OF THE RUSH! - The Library advises instructors to bring reserve
materials to the Library as soon as possible. If the Library's closed,
call Charlotte at ext. 2273 to get in.

NATIONAL COMPUTER RAG HIGHLIGHTS WORK OF CONTINUING ED STAFF PERSON -

Thad Cowdin, information and computer specialist for Continuing Education
at the Downtown Center, is saluted for his Macintosh computer work in the
July 8 issue of PC Week, a nationally distributed newspaper. Quote: "He
created an information sheet for students that includes specific details of
each class. Every semester the information sheet must be updated. Before
Cowdin turned to a forms-development tool, this meant spending hours
retyping the form on a typewriter. Now...the information is automatically
updated instead of having to be rekeyed manually. The procedure takes four
hours on [computer], rather than two weeks on a typewriter, he said." Way
to go, Thadl



ENGLISH INSTRUCTOR SERVING ON STATE COmiTTEE - Mike Rose is serving on an

11-member Education Advisory Committee recently created by Labor and
Industries Commissioner Mary Wendy Roberts. The committee met this summer
to review bureau activities and discuss opportunities for collaboration
between the bureau and educators. The committee meets again this fall.
Roberts said, "Throughout most of its history, the Bureau of Labor and

Industries has been involved with issues of concern to educators: child

labor regulations, civil rights enforcement, enhanced education and
training opportunities through apprenticeship, and the continuing education
of employers regarding their legal responsibilities when working with their
employees. The purpose of the committee is to advise me on education
issues and to have those most closely involved with the issues share their
viewpoints. I told the teachers they have gained a new student.”
The other members are from Portland School District, South Lane School

District, Central Point School District, Gresham Grade School District,
North Clackamas School District, Salem School District, Portsmouth Middle
School, Corvallis High School, and Oakgrove Elementary School.

GRANTWRITING WORKSHOP - Grantwriting: How To Write Proposals That Get
Funded, will be held August 22-23 in Portland. Cost is $99. For more
information, contact Julie Baker at ext. 2544.

CATALOGS RECYCLED - Weyerhaeuser has a recycling location for catalogs at
2070 Cross Street in Eugene, telephone 688-2123. - Carolyn Pursley, T&D,
ext. 2223.

DAILY ACCEPTING E-MAIL SUBMISSIONS - The Daily again is accepting E-Mail
submissions and can be read via E-Mail,

get into E-Mail; from the Main Menu,
the Office automation tasks menu, select D for read the Daily,
that items pasted-in by hand will not be available on E-Mail so be sure to
check the printed version.

MACINTOSH USERS - If you purchased a Macintosh computer between September
1990 and January 1991, your Apple Mouse may be defective. If your mouse
says made in the USA and has an 11 digit serial number on the back that
begins with AP038 through AP103, you can exchange it at The Computer Store,
61 West 8th, Eugene, 343-1434. - Shelley Dutton, Bookstore

To access the electronic version,
select O for Office Automation; from

Remember

ADS -

3-WHEELED BIKE, new tires, good condition, $150.
ext. 2180, 7-11 a.m.

RhondaFOR SALE:

Johnson, Financial Services,

FOR SALE: TWO TICKETS to the Britt Festival in Jacksonville,

the Emmy Lou Harris concert (a great co\mtry singer) on Saturday, August
24.

They are for

Lois Frichtl, LCC at Cottage Grove, 942-4202.Cost is $17 each.

FOR SALE: 1977 VOGUE MOTORHOME, 24’, roof air,
awnings, security alarm, sleeps 5, many extras,
chassis, $10,900, original owner,
like new,
and built-in drawers, $150.

full bath, color TV,
72,550 miles. Dodge

NISHIKI 10-SPEED, 19-1/2” men's frame,
$175. QUEEN-SIZE oak captain's waterbed with heater, headboard,

Judith Watt, T&D, ext. 2223 or 683-1530.

Sharp carousel microwave oven, 1.5 cu.ft., temperature probe,
excellent condition, $125.

FOR SALE:

touch pad features, programmable memory
Mauser, Financial Services, ext. 2602.

Teresa

FOR SALE: Bought time-zero supercolor SX-70 land film by mistake. Cost
over $10. Will sell for $5 or best offer. Dick Ricketts, Computer

Information Technology Department, ext. 2826.

Leading Edge Model D computer, 640K, 20MB hard disk, 360K
floppy, amber monochrome monitor, DOS 3.1, GW BASIC, Leading Edge Word
Processor, $375.

FOR SALE:

Bert Ewing, Computer Services, ext. 2829.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY - The Daily is published for the staff of Lane
Community College by Institutional Advancement, Administration 210, 4000 E.
30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405, (503)747-4501, Joan Aschim, Editor, ext. 2591;
Larry Romine, Director, I.A., ext. 2303. Deadline is 12-noon of the
working day prior to publication. The Daily is published Monday,
Wednesday, and Thursday during fall, winter and spring terms; and Tuesday
during summer term and holiday breaks. Additional special issues may be
published. Submissions must include name, department or address, and
telephone or extension number. Ads are free and limited to staff.
Submissions may be made in writing or E-Mail but will not be taken over the
phone. All items will be published at least once and more often if space
permits.
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BOARD APPROVES AUGUST AGENDA ITEMS - The board of education approved all

agenda items at its meeting last week.
Child care: Voted six to one to loan $95,000 to students and ASLCC for

start up and support of a student child-care cooperative, with Larry Mann
dissenting; including purchase of a modular building to house the service.
Welding: Expressed support for a series of short-term welding lab

improvements while a new site is selected as a long-term solution.
ASLCC president's scholarship: Voted six to one to approve a summer

scholarship for the ASLCC president, with Larry Mann dissenting.
Purchases: Approved emergency replacement of the air conditioning

chiller, purchase of toilet tissue and laundry detergents, lease of two
helicopters, and financing for telephone system enhancements, all by
unanimous vote.

Personnel: Appointed Shelley Gaudia as science instructor and Marie
Matsen as administrative assistant to the president, and approved a salary
increase for part-time continuing education instructors and instructors in
non-reimbursable disciplines, all by unanimous vote.
Meetings: Voted to change the regular September meeting from the 11th to

the 4th at 8 p.m., following a closed executive session at 6 p.m.; and to
meet September 21 for a work session.

In other business, the board reviewed some key benchmarks of college
progress, and acknowledged receipt of the college's final attainment report
for 1990-91. President Moskus reported that 75 percent of college revenue
is expected to be from the state by 1995 and that most of our revenue from
the county is Job Training and Partnership Act money, that a new state
funding formula is expected in three years, and that we spend a little less
than the national average of percentage of general fund expenditures on
plant operations and maintenance. He announced that Bob Farrand has been
authorized by FAA to certify pilots, that holding classes at Gateway mall
looks unlikely because mall owners are asking a high price, that there will
be an all-staff lunch and meeting on September 16, and that the Oregon
School Boards Association is holding a workshop on collective bargaining on
September 20 and 21.

Peter Sorenson said former LCC and AACJC president Dale Parnell may be
appointed state commissioner of community colleges by the State Board of
Education.

Jerry Sirois asked for board feedback about stalled classified contract
negotiations, but Chair Pat Riggs said the law would not allow them to
comment.

Riggs led the meeting to a nine o'clock close in her first meeting as
chair for 1991-92.

Cindy Weeldreyer did say that the board appreciates classified.

All members attended including Riggs, Larry Mann, Jim
Pitney, Peter Sorenson, Chuck Ivey, Cindy Weeldreyer, and Roger Hall.

LIMITED SERVICE THIS WEEK

- Archives and Records Management will be closed August 22 and 23;
Micrographics will remain open.
- The Library is closed and will reopen September 9.
- The Bookstore is closed and will reopen September 16.

MANAGER SELECTED FOR COLLEGE COUNCIL - Verne Whittaker, director of
Financial Services, has been elected as the non-instructional
administrators* representative for College Council. Congratulations!

CLASSIFIED COUNCIL HEARS NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE - The Classified Council heard

from Jerry Sirois and Alan Bahret Wednesday that contract negotiations are
stalled and a mediator is needed. Council expressed appreciation for the
negotiators' work and for their commitment to the spirit of shared
governance. Facilitator Shirley Perry said the council still needs two
representatives, one from Mechanical Technologies-Electronics-Sc ience and
the other from Apprenticeship-Apprenticeship Annex. Sally Wilson has
joined the council, representing Flight Technology. Julie Baker described
professional development proposals for classified staff that include three
half-day workshops throughout the year. Council meets again September 11.

MISPLACED TESTING BOOKLETS - Cooperative Education has received two cartons
of NTE Programs testing booklets in error. If these booklets belong to
you, please contact Carol Woodman at ext. 2509.



NEW PHONE EXTENSIONS - The Oregon Small Business Development Center
announces these telephone extension changes, effective August 21:
Marsh, ext. 2104; Sandy Cutler, ext. 2105; Christine Krygier, ext.
The office extension of 2250 remains the same.

Elaine

2106.

FACULTY OPEN ENROLLMENT - Faculty members interested in changing from one
medical insurance plan to another or in adding a dependent to medical or
dental insurance coverage may do so during open enrollment now through
September 20. New enrollment forms may be picked up from Personnel
Services reception desk. All changes and additions received by Marie
Nelson in Personnel Services by 5 p.m., September 20, will be effective
October 1, 1991. Representatives from OEA Choice Trust and SelectCare will
be available to answer questions on Tuesday, September 17, 9 a.m. to 12-
noon, in the northwest corner of the cafeteria.

"Dear Friends at LCC: Thank you for your cards.THANKS FROM DONNA MORGAN

flowers, good wishes and especially your prayers this past week. You all
have been so wonderful to me. They finally 'sprung' me from the hospital
on Friday, August 9. Now it is time for me to rest and recuperate. I wish
I could write each of you personally to thank you for your support;
unfortunately, I am still having trouble writing words. Please know I am
being strengthened daily, both spiritually and physically, by your prayers.
Much love, Donna Morgan."

FLOWERS NEEDED - The Student Services inservice decorating committee is
offering the gardeners among you the opportunity to experience your
allotted 15 minutes of fame. We are seeking flowers from your award
winning gardens to use as table decorations on Tuesday, August 27. If you
can contribute a bouquet or two or more, please contact Pat Chase, ext.
2692, or Cheryl Alonso, ext. 2579, by Friday, August 23.

EXIT INTERVIEW REQUIRED - Federal regulations require that students
receiving a Stafford Student Loan or SLS Loan while attending Lane must
attend an exit interview during their last term of attendance. The exit
interview outlines financial planning, disclosure statements, repayment
procedures, how to correspond with the lender, secondary markets, loan
consolidation, options for making payments, and the consequences of
default. Summer term 1991 exit interviews will be held August 22 at 9

a.m., 1 p.m. and 4 p.m. in Forum 307. The sessions will begin on time and
latecomers cannot be admitted. Each session will begin on time and
latecomers cannot be admitted. Each session will last approximately 50
minutes.

employee" should be spelled with one
Call Joan English in Personnel, ext. 2468, and give her your

Please exercise your

CAST YOUR VOTE - Do you believe that
II0"

vote; or send her an intercampus or E-Mail message,
constitutional privilege and let Joan know.

or two?

COMPUTER PRINTER NEEDED - The Technology Access for Life Needs center for
persons with disabilities needs an IBM compatible printer. It needs to be
compact in size and able to print labels. If any department has such a
printer to donate or sell at low cost, please contact Carol Burns or Mike
Goldhammer at ext. 2149.

SENIOR COMPANIONS TO HAVE PICNIC - The Senior Companion Program potluck

picnic will be held Tuesday, August 27, from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m., at Armitage
Park,

guests or have questions, call 683-8043.
Drinks and serving utensils will be furnished. If you're bringing

. JOBS -

● Research AnalysVComputer Specialist; Research, Planning & Evaluation Dept.; Specialist VIII; closes 9/5/91
● Volunteer Tutor Coordinator; half-time; Adult, Basic Education & Secondary Education Dept.; Specialist VIII; closes 8/29/91
● Pantry Worker; Campus Food Service Dept.; Cook I; closes 8/20/91

● Provider Consultant: half-time: Specialized Student Services Dept.; Aide IV; 8/27/91
● Parent Consultant; half-time; Specialized Student Services Dept.; Aide IV; closes 6/27/91
● Political Science Coordinator; half-time; Faculty: closes 8/26/91
● Instructor/Track & Field Coach; Faculty; closes 9/30/91
● Secretary: half-time 10-month position; Mechanical Technologies; Secretary I; closes 8/30/91

● ADS -

SELLING THE FARM: huge sale Fri., Sat., Sun., Aug. 23, 24, 25. Tools, lumber, plumbing & electrical supplies, shop contents, furniture, &
household misc. 83442 Rodgers Rd. (2.5 miles east of Creswell off Cioverdale Rd.). Call for info: 895-3322. Bob Boettcher, Science.

MARINE WRITES: U.S. Marine Sgt. F.W. 'Tai* Mamea sends thanks to all LCC supporters for the tremendous support during the Guff war and
other crises throughout the world. After a four-month break, they are on a new six-month deployment to the U.A.E. area. Any cards, letters,
cookies, etc., to sailors/marines on the USS Cleveland are appreciated. Address: 555-39-6395, MSSG-IS, HQTRS, 15th Meu, DETC, FPO AP
96609-8532. - Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., ext, 2906.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY - The Daily is published for the staff of Lane Community College by Institutional Advancement, Administration 210,
4000 E, 30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405, (503)747-4501, Joan Aschim, Editor, ext. 2591; Larry Romine, Director, I.A., ext. 2303, Deadline is 12-
noon of the working day prior to publication. The Daily is published Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday during fall, winter and spring terms; and
Tuesday during summer term and holiday breaks. Additional special issues may be published. Submissions must include name, department or
address, and telephone or extension number. Ads are free and limited to staff. Submissions may be made in writing or E-Mail but will not be
taken over the phone. All items will be published at least once and more often if space permits.
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TODAY - In-service for Student Services branch departments is today. Closed
are: Financial Aid, Job Placement Food Services, Bookstore, Testing,
Student Activities, Student Health, Specialized Student Services and the
Office of the Vice-President for Student Services. Remaining open with
limited service are Admissions, Counseling and Student Records. All will
be back August 28. Thank you for your patience.

- John Klobas. sociology instructor and Innovator of the Year for 1990-
91, will be the keynote speaker at the Crow-Applegate-Lorane School
District in-service today. Klobas will discuss communication. The
district employs about 75 people.

The fall class schedule should arrive in homes thisFALL SCHEDULE IS OUT

week. Registration begins Sept. 3 for returning students with 80 or more
credits, the fourth for other returning students, and the 13th for new
students. Classes begin the 23rd.

LIMITED SERVICE -The college will be closed September 2 for Labor Day, and
on the 16th for all-staff in-service; Transitions to Success will be

closed August 29 through September 6; Library is closed and will reopen
September 9; Bookstore is closed and will reopen September 16.

NEW EXTENSIONS - Marie Matsen. administrative assistant to the president,
can be reached at ext. 2313, or ADM 213.
The Work Activity Center has new extensions for Rick Venturi, director,

now at ext. 2101; Ron Rourke, habilitation specialist, ext. 2100; Ardice
Mick, clerk/information, ext. 2102; WAC trainers, ext. 2103; and Marilyn
Walker, Deli-D-Lite, ext. 2941.

LCC FOUNDING PRESIDENT NAMED TO STATE OFFICE - LCC's first president from
1965-68, Dale Parnell, was appointed state community college commissioner
on Friday. He was president of AACJC for the last 10 years and was
superintendent of public instruction in Oregon from 1968 to 1974.

T-SHIRT ORDERS REQUESTED - If you're interested in ordering a polo-style t-
shirt with the LCC blue emblem, please call Mary Michaud at ext. 2214. The
price each is $20. More orders may result in a better quote.

THANKS FOR HELPING AT THE FAIR - I’d like to thank all of you who
contributed to the success of the LCC Lane County fair booth this year.
Because of you, we made contact with thousands of students and friends of
the college. My thanks to all booth volunteers, especially to Lois
Frichtl, Christine Strahan, Lorna Funnell, Carol Turnbull, Kay Mueller,
Izetta Hunter, Mary Michaud, Jerry Sirois, Cherrill Hemminger, Jane Wojcik
and Debbie Roach, who worked long or double shifts; to Sandy Ing and her
staff for taking blood pressure readings; and to Angela Lindsay and Joyce
Kofford for assisting with coordination. Appreciation also to the
painters, carpenters and custodians; to Susan Sutton; to Printing/Graphics
staff; and Herb Frederickson and Kathy Baker of the Career Information
Center; and to the Foundation, Performing Arts, Industrial Technology, and
the Bookstore for contributing prizes. Beginning next year, Joyce Kofford
will be coordinating the booth. It's been a pleasure working with all of
you at the fair. - Shan Titus, Admissions, ext. 2688

OFFICE PRODUCTS FOR STAFF TO BE FEATURED AT TWO EVENTS - Purchasing
Services and Boise Cascade Corporation are co-hosting two separate events
this summer in preparation for the beginning of fall term.
The Second Annual LCC Calendar Fair will be held Wednesday, Sept. 4, from

9 a.m. to 12-noon in the northwest corner of the main campus cafeteria. A
calendar representative and LCC Boise Cascade account specialist Karen
Evans will be available for questions. Department calendars may be ordered
at the fair. Special calendar order forms will be available.
The Table-top Office Products Show will be held Tuesday, September 17,

from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the northeast corner of the main campus cafeteria.
Representatives from several companies will be available with some new
products and ergonomic furniture samples. Please mark your calendars.
Refreshments will be provided. Questions? Call Steve Evans at ext. 2453.



BOARD MEETS NEXT WEEK - The LCC Board of Education will meet Wednesday,
Sept. 4 at 8 p.m., following a closed executive session at 6 p.m.
again on the 21st for a work session.

It meets

DAILY TO RESUME REGULAR SCHEDULE - The Daily will publish Mondays,
Wednesdays and Thursdays, beginning September 9.

PARKING SPACE IS A PRIZE - At its July 25 meeting, the Facilities
Management Committee approved the use of the first parking place by the
flag pole on main campus for recognition of the Classified Employee of the
Month. The Classified Professional Development Team came up with the idea.

ASLCC OFFICERS ELECTED TO NATIONAL ASSOCIATION - ASLCC President Ernie

Woodland was elected chair of the community college caucus of the United
States Student Association (USSA) at its annual congress August 13-18 in
Milwaukee, Wise. The association includes two and four-year institutions
of higher education nationwide.
ASLCC Treasurer Rachel Lindsay won a seat to the association's Northwest

Pacific Region. ASLCC Senator Steve Bauers also attended the congress,
along with LCC student former student body president Michael Omogrosso.
Woodland says USSA seeks reauthorization of the higher education act and

more grants for financial aid as its priorities for the academic year. As
chair, Woodland is a USSA board member and will attend five meetings this
year coast to coast, during which times he will also recruit other
community colleges to the association. The meetings will be held in
October, January, March, May and August.

LCC FOUNDATION ACTIVITY REPORT - 1990-91 was a good year for the
Foundation, bringing in $205,472 in cash and gifts of material and
equipment, with the latter accounting for $71,900 of the total. The year
was filled with new programs and opportunities for college fund-raising. A
successful solicitation of the business community brought in over $13,000
in new gifts. The VIP luncheons gave various departments on campus the
chance to inform individuals and business people from off campus about the
exciting opportunities and programs at Lane. This year 189 guests attended
the luncheons. The first phonathon allowed us to personally talk with
alumni and friends about how their support would benefit the college and we
raised over $1,500.
the Benefactors newsletter explaining the benefits of a will and it was
mailed to LCC retirees.

1991-92 began on a positive note with $20,102 in cash and gifts of
material and equipment received in July, with $11,802 of that total being
the latter. - Joe Farmer, ext. 2810

Planned giving was implemented with the mailing of

ENTRY DEADLINE FOR GOLF TOURNAMENT IS THIS FRIDAY - Sign up for the LCC
Open by August 30 at the Foundation, ext. 2226.
Chevrolet from Romania Chevrolet or $5,000 for a hole-in-one.

You could win a new

SELECTCARE HELPS SMOKERS QUIT - SelectCare will reimburse its local
members. Options and Medicare members for most of their fee when they
complete Sacred Heart Hospital's "SMOKE STOPPERS" program and stay smoke-
free for one year. Call 485-2145 for details.

ChristineKRYGIER HELPING WITH STATEWIDE PROJECT FOR SMALL BUSINESSES

Krygier, assistant director of the college's Oregon Small Business
Development Center Network, is helping the State of Oregon set up an
electronic bid system that will be accessible to businesses via computer
modem beginning January 1, 1992. The state is distributing information,
holding workshops, and will offer assistance through community colleges and
other sites for business owners who don't have their own computers. The
purchasing division buys $150 million worth of goods and services from
private businesses every year through specific bid processes, according to
Larry Herring, state purchasing division outreach manager.

. JOBS ●

Secretary to the Executive Dean, Office of Community and Economic Development, Management Support, closes 9/3/91.

- ADS ●

FOR SALE: Leading Edge computer (IBM compatible), 640K, dual floppy disk drives, monochrome monitor, word processing software, and
printer, $600 OBO. Area rug, about 8’xlO’, needs cleaning, $25. Electric toaster oven, good for camper, apartment or dorm, $10. Call Barb
Delansky, Student Activities, ext. 2337.

WOULD LIKE TO BORROW an infant car seat and/or stroller (for six-month*old Hannah) from Sept. 17 to 24, Joe Freeman, Coop. Ed.; please call
me at home at 344-6468.

FOR SALE: 1978 CHEVY 3/4-ton truck, 2-wheel drive, 350, 400 turbotrans, power steering, exceptionally clean, $4,800 or best offer. Denine
McMurren, ABE ext. 2214; or 746-6042 after 6 p.m.

HOW TO USE THE DAILY ● The Daily is published for the staff of Lane Community College by Institutional Advancement, Administration 210,
4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405, (503)747-4501, Joan Aschim, Editor, ext 2591; Larry Romine, Director, I.A., ext. 2303. Deadline is 12-
noon of the working day prior to publication. The Daily is published Monday, Wednesday, end Thursday during fall, winter and spring terms; and
Tuesday during summer term and holiday breaks. Additional special issues may be published. Submissions must include name, department or
address, and telephone or extension number. Ads are free and limited to staff. Submissions may be made in wrKing or E-Mail but will not be
taken over the phone. All items will be published at least once and more often if space permits.
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ROSE COORDINATING LCC»S PART IN *A CONVERSATION WITH OREGON;' VOLUNTEERS

NEEDED TO ORGANIZE MEETINGS, LEAD DISCUSSIONS, CONDUCT INTERVIEWS -

English Instructor Mike Rose has been named by President Jerry Moskus to
coordinate LCC's particiaption in "A Conversation with Oregon.
The statewide effort, led by Gov. Barbara Roberts, aims at involving

thousands of Oregonians in making decisions about the state’s future. The
questions: What kind of place do we want Oregon to be? What level of
public services do we want and need? And how should we pay for these
services?

Answers to be gathered between now and January 1992 will form the basis
of the governor's recommendation for a tax strucure to pay for such
services. Her proposal would be placed before the Legislature or state
voters before November 1992.

Spurring the Conversation is the lost tax revenue caused by passage of
Measure 5 at the November 1990 election. Because the state general fund

must be used to replace property tax dollars lost to school funding,
allocations for higher education, human services, corrections and other
programs will need to be cut dramatically by 1995. Measure 5 also limits
the revenues local government can raise for police, fire, parks and other
services.

The immediate need is to find and train volunteers to conduct the

conversation. A training session for the LCC group and others who will
work in Lane, Douglas and Coos Counties will be held Sunday. Seot. 22. at 4

in Forum 308-309 on the LCC main campus.
Rose says he'll settle for at least 25 LCC people helping out, but really

wants 100 LCC volunteers at the Sept. 22 meeting.
Volunteers are asked to contribute up to 10 hours of time (some of it can

be regular work time if supervisors approve). They'll lead discussions
with small groups and via Ed-Net workshops. Others will conduct one-on-
one interviews with community leaders. Others will work at making
arrangements for Ed-Net and other meetings.

I need to get names of volunteers to Salem by the end of next week.
Rose says.

Larry Romine at ext. 2303 and tell him you'll work with us. We need you.
This is really crucial," says President Moskus. "The Legislature soon

will be paying 70 percent of local school costs. Citizens have to decide
whether to find substitute revenues or shut down many vital government
services. LCC should be a prominent player in the Conversation.

II

p.m.

IIIt

Because I won't be on campus for awhile, please telephone
II

II

II

II

COLLEGE WILL BE CLOSED ONLY THREE HOURS FOR IN-SERVICE, NOT ALL DAY -

will be closed only from 12-noon to 3 p.m. for all-staff in-service on
Monday, Sept. 16, not all day, as reported in last week's Daily.

LCC GOES LIVE - Fall welcome events will be covered live on Friday,

September 27, by Media Arts and Technology students and instructor Michael
Maze, and broadcast on cable channel 12. LCC Today, a taped show on
channel 12, will begin later in the term.

LCC



COPYRIGHT LAW APPLIES TO VIDEO SHOWINGS - The federal Copyright Act
specifically prohibits unauthorized "public performances" of copyrighted
video works, including movies. Educational institutions are included in
this portion of the act. There is a provision, however, that copyrighted
videos may be shown "in the course of face-to-face teaching activities,"
and therefore, may be used in classroom instruction. For more information,
call Marie Matsen in the President's Office at ext. 2313.

AAWCJC IS ACCEPTING MEMBERS - The Lane Community College Chapter of the
Association of Women in Community and Junior Colleges is accepting members.
Membership is open to any person - male or female - employed by or enrolled
at LCC, or any person interested in helping the association accomplish its
purposes. Its goals are to develop a community of women for personal and
professional growth at LCC, to encourage educational program development
for women at LCC, and to recognize and uphold the purpose and bylaws of the
state and national AAWCJC organizations. The chapter already has over 20
members. For membership information, contact a member of the board: Velma
Jesser, president, ext. 2930; Lynne Swift, president-elect, ext. 2503;
Shirley Perry, vice-president for finance, ext. 2859; Cheryl Alonso, vice-
president for communication, ext. 2579; Judith Gabriel, vice-president for
special projects, ext. 2699; Sharon Thomas, vice-president for professional
development, ext. 2419; and Rosemary Busby, member at large, ext. 2255.

OFFICE PRODUCTS FOR STAFF TO BE FEATURED AT TWO EVENTS - Purchasing
Services and Boise Cascade Corporation are co-hosting two separate events
this summer in preparation for the beginning of fall term.
The Second Annual LCC Calendar Fair will be held Wednesday, Sept. 4, from

9 a.m. to 12-noon in the northwest corner of the main campus cafeteria. A
calendar representative and LCC Boise Cascade account specialist Karen
Evans will be available for questions. Department calendars may be ordered
at the fair. Special calendar order forms will be available.
The Table-top Office Products Show will be held Tuesday, September 17,

from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the northeast corner of the main campus cafeteria.
Representatives from several companies will be available with some new
products and ergonomic furniture samples. Please mark your calendars.
Refreshments will be provided. Questions? Call Steve Evans at ext. 2453.

- JOBS -

Secretary to the Executive Dean, Office of Community and Economic Development, Management Support, closes 9/3/91.

lnstructor-59% time. Dental Hygiene/Dental Assisting Program, temporary, fall term only, Faculty, closes 9/10/91.

● ADS ●

FOR SALE: Leading Edge computer (IBM compatible), 640K, dual floppy disk drives, monochrome monitor, word processing software, and
printer, $600 OBO. Area rug, about 8'x10’, needs cleaning, $25. Electric toaster oven, good for camper, apartment or dorm, $10. Call Barb
Delansky, Student Activities, ext. 2337.

WOULD LIKE TO BORROW an infant car seat and/or stroller (for six-month-old Hannah) from Sept. 17 to 24. Joe Freeman, Coop. Ed.; please call
me at home at 344-6468.

FOR SALE: 1978 CHEVY 3/4-ton truck, 2-wheel drive, 350, 400 turbotrans, power steering, exceptionally clean, $4,800 or best offer. Denine
McMurren, ABE ext. 2214; or 746-6042 after 6 p.m.
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